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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular
meeting on Thursday, November 12, 1998 at 10:00 a.m. in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council members present were: Ralph Groening, Stan Siemens,
Sieg Neumann, Barry Fraese, Denis Robert, ILeo Kornelson.

This meeting date had been moved because of Remembrance Day
being on our regular meeting date.

Moved by Denis Robert, Seconded by Sieg Neumann:
#264/98. Resolved that the agenda for the November 12, 1998
regular meeting be now accepted as it is now amended or as may
be amended.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#265/98. Resolved that the minutes of the October 14, 1998
regular meeting and the October 8 and 15, 1998 special meetings
and the October 30, 1998 Installation meeting and the November
4, 1998 Organizational meeting be now adopted as presented by
the Municipal Administrator.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

At 11:30 a.m., Council received a delegation which is opposed

to the Rosenort Dyke Project. There were approximately 15 persons
present in the delegation.

Mr. Don Elliot questioned what was being done and how far along
the project. They were very upset that a petition presented

was made available to the public. What considerations were being
made for people inside as well as outside of the dyke proposal.
There was not proper consideration given to the overall cost

of the project.

Mr. Elmer Friesen stated that not all information was available
when the project was started. The people on the petition were
harassed by project supporters. Are the people inside the
proposed dyke prepared to pay for the their share of the project.
Mr. Ed Cornelson told Council that the information at the meeting
at the Rosenort Credit Union was not honest. The project is

too great and is hurting many people.

Mrs. June Elliot told Council that the petition was not for
public and should not have been made available to the public.
Councillor Groening asked the delegation what their issue is
exactly and what their objection is.

Mrs. June Elliot stated that this dyke is a massive project

and as it is now proposed, being on a north/south line, it
creates a narrowing of a flood water channel between the dyke
and the C.P.R. line. What will be the water levels and flows
then, no one has answers.

Mr. Ed Cornelson told Council that nobody knows what will happen
in a flood and examples of this are Ste. Agathe and St. Adolphe
being flooded. The engineers reports should not be believed

or taken as exactly what will happen because no one really knows.
Councillor Groening noted that the group needs to conduct their
own study of the levels and have their own engineering report
on the issue.

Councillor Neumann stated that there are many projects in this
and other municipalities that will be affecting the flow of
water in time of flooding. The Riverside dyke, Rosenort dyke,
Aubigny dyke, private dykes and many other factors will be an
effect on flood waters. But what exactly they will be or do

is unknown.

Reeve Martens told the delegation that the payment for our share
of the cost, a debenture would be issued and charged to the
persons and property which will be inside the dyke.
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Mrs. Elliot stated that the project will also cost those ocutside
the dyke project because it will have a negative value impact
on properties outside the dyke.

Councillor Kornelson indicated that the group was not opposed
to Rosenort having dyke protection, the issue is that the
proposal is too large, too great.

Mr. Ron Friesen stated that the Riverside dyke proposal is along
the Morris River and if this can be done, then the Rosenort
dyke could be along the Morris River as well. The dyke along

the river would be cheaper. The people along the river do not
want the dyke on their property but they want to take other
persons property for their protection.

Mr. Ed Cornelson told Council that there were a great number

of signatures on that petition and they must mean something.

Mr. Don Elliot thanked Council for their time and that they
want people outside the dyke to be protected but not adversely
affected.

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:00 noon and reconvened
at approximately 1:00 p.m.

Moved by Sieg Neumann, Seconded by Denis Robert:
#266/98. Resolved that the Council of the R. M. of Morris now
become the Variation Board of the R. M. of Morris to consider
applications no. 5/98, 6/98, 7/98 and 8/98.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

A public hearing was then held for application no. 5/98 by
Mr. Wesley Dueck. Mrs. Melody Dueck was present for the hearing
but made no presentation.

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Stan Siemens:
#267/98. Whereas Wesley Dueck has made application for a
variation order on the SE} of Section 30-5-1 EPM;
And Whereas this variation application is for a 10.9 acre yard
site;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Variation Board of the
R. M. of Morris does now approve this Variation Order No. 5/98
for Wesley Dueck.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

A public hearing was then held for the application no. 6/98
by Mr. J. P. Saurette. There was no one present for this hearing.

Moved by Denis Robert, Seconded by Sieg Neumann:
#268/98. Whereas Jean Paul Saurette has made application for
a variation order in River Lot 442;
And Whereas this variation application is for a 4.29 acre yard
site;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Variation Board of the
R. M. of Morris does now approve this Variation Order No. 6/98
for Jean Paul Saurette.

Carried. For 7

Against O

A public hearing was then held for application no. 8/98 by
Rosenort Development Corp.. There was no one present for this
hearing. The Administrator gave a brief explanation as to what

has occurred in the development of a duplex unit on these two
lots.
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Variation Moved by Barry Fraese, Seconded by Sieg Neumann:
8/98 #269/98. Whereas Rosenort Development Corp. has made application
Ros. Dev. for a variation order on Lots 12 and 13, Block 2, and Plan 33374;

Lots 12/13 And Whereas this variation application is for a 0.00 foot north
side yard for Lot 12 and a 0.00 foot south side yard for
Lot 13;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Variation Board of the
R. M. of Morris does now approve this Variation Order No. 8/98
for Rosenort Development Corp..

Carried. For 7

Against 0

A public hearing was then held for application no. 7/98 by
Mr. Rudy Loewen. No one was present for this hearing.

Variation Moved by Denis Robert, Seconded by Leo Kornelson:

7/98 #270/98. Whereas Rudy Loewen has made application for a

R. Loewen variation order on the NW} of Section 34-5-1 EPM;

NW 34-5-1E And Whereas this variation application is for a 4.27 acre site
area;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the Variation Board of the
R. M. of Morris does now approve this Variation Order No. 7/98
for Rudy Loewen.

Carried. For 7
Against 0
Adjourn Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
Variation #271/98. Resolved that the Variation Board does now adjourn
Board and resumes as the Council of the R. M. of Morris.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Conditional At 1:30 p.m., the floor was then opened for a conditional use
Use Hearin hearing for B & M Farms. They have applied for permission to

B & M Farm increase their operation from 2900 feeder hog to that of 4,000
feeder hogs.

Present for this hearing are Bernie Bergen, Menno Bergen.

Also present are Pete Redekopp, Ben Penner, Don Groening and
Ed Froese, who are opposed to the barn application.

Mr. Bernie Bergen informed Council that they wish to expand
their barn operation. The initial barn, built 4 to 5 years ago,
was designed for pigs at 225 lbs. but the pigs are now weighing
more when shipped out. They therefore need more room for their
existing operation and wish to have more pigs. Their operation
is a continuous flow barn. They have put down spouts on the
barn fans and are using additives in the feed as odour control
efforts. Their first lagoon was designed too small and they
have experienced problems with overflows and having to empty
the lagoon at inappropriate times. They have now expended their
lagoon and water dugouts to accammodate their existing barn

and this proposed expansion.

Mr. Menno Bergen said that he met with Mr. Jake Unrau, a
neighbor, and he would not be objecting to the proposal.

Mr. Bernie Bergen stated that 2 years ago they had to pump out
some of their lagoon as it was full too early. They pumped into
the ditch in front of their property (Boundary Drain). They
previously had a 200 day storage in Cell 1 (220' x 133') and
have now expanded the lagoon to an additional cell (340' x 140')
to have 400 days of storage at the pipe level in the lagoon.
Their lagoon is a gravity fed system.

Mr. Pete Redekopp told Council that the smell from this barn
and he does not want a larger barn at this location. Possibly
the larger pigs increase the smell from the operation. When

the barn was first built, there was an effort to keep the smell
down, however, the smell has been very bad the last few years.
The owner indicated that the new lagoon cell would be built
north of the existing cell, however, it was actually built to
the east of the existing lagoon which puts it more into the

open.
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Hearing Continued

Mr. Ed Froese stated that smell is also his main objection and
does not want the problem to increase.

Councillor Groening asked how many days they are affected by

the smell and Mr. Froese indicated that they significantly notice
the barn at least 2 days per week.

Mr. Don Groening indicated that his main opposition is that
traffic from the barn is travelling directly east and is ruining
the road by his property. They notice the barn smell 5 or 6

days per year.

Mr. Ben Penner stated that there was manure in the ditch in
front of his property and that smell lasted a long time. He
questioned how much they would be able to incorporate. He also
mentioned that the traffic on the road is a great concern.

Mr. Bernie Bergen stated that they have been incorporating the
manure for the last two years.

When questioned as to the acres needed for the manure, Mr. Bernie
Bergen indicated that they need 120 acres on which to put the
manure and that they have access to 6 quarters of land near
this barn. Their lagoon is a 2 cell lagoon where the solids

stay in one cell and the fluids go to the other cell.

Mr. Pete Redekopp questioned the management of the operation
because when the lagoon was full, they did not hesitate to dump
the manure directly into the drainage ditch. The lagoons now
have a dyke around them to keep the snow water out.

Mr. Bernie Bergen indicated that he lives on the barn site and
that of the 2900 pigs currently on site, 300 are located in

a second older barn.

Councillor Groening noted that DGH Engineering had designed

3 lagoons in the area that have not worked properly by all being
too small. The responsibility of the engineer was brought to
question. The municipality currently has a compliance officer
and he would be involved in barns.

Mr. Ben Penner stated that the manure should be kept on their
own land and even if it is wet, the culverts should be plugged
and the manure kept on the field.

Mr. Bernie Bergen mentioned that theirs is two family operations
and they would like to keep them as family farms.

At this time, the hearing ended.

Mr. Leroy Friesen, Mr. Greg Friesen and Mr. Lorne Siemens met
with Council. They are representing the Rosenort Dyke Committee.
Mr. Leroy Friesen noted to Council that the first dyke study
was approximately $5 Million, however, following a second look
along the riverbank the project was increased to over $9 Million.
The river diversion project is approximately $12.1 Million and
protects and additional 146 dwellings. On a per home basis,

the diversion is a less cost factor. Given the government's
ratio of $1 spent/$1 return, the diversion project has a more
positive ratio that the first proposal.

With 146 new structures being protected, the Province is
realizing a cgst saving of over $6 Million in flood damage.

For Ste. Agathe, they have changed their plans so as to not
have a dyke along the river. The Ste. Agathe project had a earth
moving bid of $1.65/cu. meter which is much lower than projected
and much lower than the calculations for the Rosenort project.
With these bid figures, the Rosenort project could be reduced
to $9 Million, however, the riverbank work may likely keep the
first proposal at $9 Million as well.

In the first dyke proposal, the borrow pits were planned to

be on the west side of the Morris River.

With the new diversion proposal, there are some churches and
schools which are now included to be protected and that there
would be also some rural area inside the dyke protection. There
is approximately 120 houses inside the existing dyke as well

as businesses. Of the 225 people that would be inside the
diversion project and that were at a public meeting, only 5
expressed opposition to the project.
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Councillor Fraese mentioned that inside the main dyke may have
a problem. There is a concern that the existing dyke area would
become a seniors area.

Councillor Robert stated that both side should meet to discuss
and state their concerns and issues.

Mr. Leroy Friesen wants the engineering to start very soon and
Council needs to sign the agreement prior to the engineering
starting. The west channel/dyke is approximately 600 feet wide
and is to be the same size and volume as the Morris River. In
the diversion price is the purchase of the land between the
diversion and the river. The existing dyke is to remain, however,
a portion of the dyke may be removed for expansion development.
All costs are at today's prices and in the years to come, this
project will show itself to be a bargain. No one inside the
diversion is able to do any individual flood protection because
the Province will not approve it because they are to be inside
the new diversion project.

Councillor Kornelson stated that the area protected is now bigger
than what was shown at the open house. He feels that a further
open house and more information needs to be provided. The larger
the project becomes in area, the greater the water displacement
involved.

Mr. Leroy Friesen indicated that the road out during a flood
could possibly be directly north if culvert crossings can be
available.

Councillor Kornelson stated that both sides should meet and
allow for the open expression of both sides of the issue. It
would be unknown if any resolve would be possible, but the
meeting needs to take place. The meeting needs an unbiased
chairman and the meeting must be done before the Council
resolution approving the project.

In Council's discussion on the Rosenort Diversion Project, it
was explained that resolution to commit to the 10% of costs

and the project can be stopped, however, we would be responsible
to the 10% of costs spent to that date.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#272/98. Whereas the Province of Manitoba and the Federal
Government require a commitment from the Municipality for the
10% cost of the Community dyke projects;
And Whereas this commitment is required prior to engineering
work proceeding for these community dykes;
Therefore Be It Resolved that Council now agrees to sign the
required agreement for Rosenort with the understanding that
cancellation be allowed should the borrowing authorization not
be allowed to proceed.

Carried. For 6

Against 1

Council feels that this meeting of the groups for and against
the Rosenort diversion project be held as soon as possible and
that Mr. Sheldon Green be approached to act as moderator for
the meeting. Members of Council should be in attendance as
spectators only.

Moved by Sieg Neumann, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#273/98. Resolved that the list of accounts for November 12,
1998 in the amount of $1,612,263.15 be now approved for payment.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

Moved by Barry Fraese, Seconded by Denis Robert:

#274/98. Resolved that we agree to donate $200.00 to the
R.E.M.C. Youth Group for their work in cleanup along the road
to the Rosenort Landfill site.

Carried. For 7
Against 0
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Moved by Sieg Neumann, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#275/98. Whereas the R. M. of Morris has requested Manitoba
Hydro to relocate 2 hydro poles, one on the North of the Nw}
of Section 31-4-1 EPM and one on the North of the NWi of Section
36-4-1 WEM;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris approve this
relocation at a cost of $1,267.95.

Carried. For 7

Against 0

Moved by Leo Kornelson, Seconded by Barry Fraese:

#276/98. Whereas Manitoba Department of Highways has requested

permission to stockpile gravel on ocur property in the SE corner

of the NW; of Section 29-6-2 WeM;

And Whereas this stockpile is for the road upgrade to PTH 3;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris grant

permission to the Department of Highways to use this property

as a stockpile for this purpose and that it is to be cleared

to our satisfaction upon the completion of the project.
Carried. For 7

Against 0

Moved by Denis Robert, Seconded by Sieg Neumann;
#277/98. Whereas John D. Loewen has made application to
subdivide Lot 2, in Plan 17690 in Rosenort under Planning File
No. 4152-98-4046;
And Whereas this subdivision is to create a 2.6 acre yard site
with a site width of 220 feet;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the R. M. of Morris
approves this subdivision subject to the following conditions:
1. That a letter of agreement be entered into involving farming
practices.
2. That a Variation Order be cbtained for the 2.6 acre yard
site and for the 220 foot site width.
3. That any additional driveway accesses required are to be
at the owners expense.
4. That the L.U.D. of Rosenort Committee also provide approval.
Carried. For 7
Against 0

During the meeting, Council held a discussion concerning the
Conditional Use application by B & M Farms. It was felt that
further study is needed prior to making a decision on the
application. A letter from DGH Engineering confirming the size
and capacity of the lagoon. And alsoc the Technical Review
Committee be requested to provide their evaluation of the matter.

Moved by Councilor Stan Siemens:

That the meeting be now adjourned at 5:00 p.m. with Council
agreeing to meet again on Monday, November 16th, 1998 at
9:00 a.m.





